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August, 20 2007 

Mr. John Nicholson 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
US Nuclear Regulatory Commission - Region 1 
475 Allendale Road 
King of FVussia, Pennsylvania, 19406 

Subject: Update on Waste Characterization Activiti 

Dear, Mr. Nicholson, 
k; 

The Homer Laughlin China Company (Homer Laughlin) is pleased to provide this update 
to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) on the slntus of characterization activiti4 
in preparation for disposal of legacy waste materials at &s Newell, WV facility. Upon 
receipt of NRC's letter to Homer Laughlin dated June 22,2007, Homer Laughlin agreed 
to complete the requested items on NRC's action list to facilitate disposal of 
materials at Waste Control Specialists Resource Conservation and Recovery 
disposal facility in Andrews' TX. The following items have been undertak 

Homer Laughh performed a 100% sampling each of the remaining waste 
!Gj 

containers that were not previously sam led for uranium. Homer Laughlin R performed this sampling on June 1 1 - 12' ,2007. Samples were grouped accordin! 
to type and compositely analyzed for total uranium. A total of 13 samples were 
analyzed and results duing this effort and have been included in Attachment A. 
This brings total number of samples analyzed for total uranium during the January 
2006 and June 2007 characterization efforts to 20 samples. 1111 sample analytical 
results are presented in Attachment A. 

Results indicate that most of the waste materials should be suitable for disposal at WCS 
as ''unimportant quantities" of source material. Analytical results for two drums, HL- 
MX-23 and HL-MX-66, indicate high concentrations of total uranium. Therefore, Homer 



Laughlin will dispose of these drums aste with previously sampled d m s  
HLD-67 and RS-2. 

Secondly, analflcal results for two composite samples indicate activities slightly above 
the limit of 168 pCi/g U-238. Five drums, HL-D-43, HL-D-45, HL-D-47 HLD-53 and 
HL-D-54 exhibit an average activity of 291 pCiJg. Five B-25 type boxes, HL03, -07, 
HL- 1 0, HL- 12 and HL- 1 3 exhibit an average activity of 18 1 pCi/g. Although these 
values are above 168 pCi/g, Homer Laughlin and WCS believe that these containers can 
be averaged with other containers for which U-238 activity is sufliciently low to ensure 
that the average of the shipping container meets the definition of "unimportant quantities" 
of source material. 
In parallel, Homer Laughlin has supplied the attached data to WCS for the purpose of 
performing a dose assessment per NRC request. Results of this dose assessment will be 
provided to NRC for review to support the request for disposal at WCS. 

Please contact Mr. Glenn Boucher @ (304) - 387-1300 ext 447 or 
gbouscher@blchina.com if you require any additional information. 

Sincerely, 

Glenn Bouscher 
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ATTACHMENT A 

HOMER LAUGHLIN CHINA COMPANY CHARACTERIZATION DATA 

packaging in mid lgB(Ys 

nuary 2008 and June 2007 
ial of concrete block I metal carboy. Source term volume very small 
eta1 canister. Source term volume small compared to total contdner 


